
 

January 16, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator McGinn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 262 by Senators Bowers and Hardy 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 262 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 262 would authorize the Capitol Preservation Committee to approved plans to place a 

permanent statue of Dwight D. Eisenhower on the Kansas Capitol grounds.  The Department of 

Administration may receive monies from grants, gifts, contributions or bequests to finance the 

construction of the statue and its pedestal.  All funds received would be remitted to the Dwight D. 

Eisenhower Statute Fund, which would be created by the bill.  No public funds would be used to 

construct the statue and pedestal. 

 

 According to the Kansas State Historical Society, the statue is estimated to cost 

approximately $90,000.  The Department of Administration estimates the cost for a solid granite 

base and for setting the statute would be approximately $37,500.  No state funds would be used to 

finance these costs.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 262 is not reflected in The FY 2019 

Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Colleen Becker, Department of Administration  


